Planning Commission Work Meeting Minutes
Thursday, April 7, 2016
City Council Chambers
220 East Morris Avenue
Time 6:25 p.m.

Commission Members Present: Rachael Lauritzen, Presiding
Susan Dickstein
Leslie Jones
Jeremy Carter
Brandon Dalton
Spencer Walker

Staff Members Present: Michael Florence, Community Development Director
Francis Lilly, Deputy Director/Housing Administrator
Alexandra White, City Planner

Community Development Director, Michael Florence, introduced the Work Meeting agenda and
turned the time over to students from Westminster College.

Sky Willard presented four definitions of sustainability for South Salt Lake City that could be
included in the introduction of the sustainability portion of the General Plan. She gave each
Commissioner a copy of the potential definitions and read each one aloud. Ms. Willard then asked
the Commissioners to review the language and give direction regarding their preference. She
noted that they could choose different elements of each definition to create something new if the
Commission did not agree with one definition as a whole.

After several minutes of review, Commissioner Walker stated that he liked the first two
definitions, but the others seemed more like nice statements about the City rather than a definition
of sustainability. Ms. Willard explained that their goal was to create a definition of sustainability
in general, but to also include how that would work specifically for the City of South Salt Lake.
Each of the four students working on the project wrote one of the definitions. Commissioner
Walker commented that he would like to see a combination of these statements.

Chair Lauritzen agreed that a combination of the four statements would meet their needs and she
did not feel that anything needed to be added. She also leaned toward the first two definitions, but
felt that parts of the others could be incorporated into the final statement. Commissioner Dickstein
preferred the first definition, which was concise and easy to understand.

Mr. Florence felt it was important to include language regarding the utilization of the City’s
resources. He addressed the yearly audit for storm water conducted by the State and stated that
large fines are being imposed for cities that do not take care of the storm water appropriately.

The Commission discussed phrases and language they liked or did not like and suggested a few
adjustments, particularly with regard to the size and importance of South Salt Lake City within the
scope of the entire valley. Commissioner Dalton commented that the City is currently in transition
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with a lot of new ideas and development, which was something that should be recognized.
Commissioner Jones agreed and suggested that the definition reflect how sustainability will be
achieved in light of what the City is doing to improve. The Commission felt that the size of the
City was irrelevant.

Ms. Willard thanked the Commission for their comments and suggestions.

Deputy Director/Housing Administrator, Francis Lilly, presented a brief overview of the items on
the agenda for the regular meeting. First was a request for a conditional use permit to construct a
76-unit assisted living and memory care facility, which the Commission had reviewed the previous
month. At that time, the applicant requested a reduction in parking. The Commission asked that a
parking study be conducted to justify the reduction. Mr. Lilly confirmed that the study had been
completed. The study considered the proposed commercial and residential uses as well as the
City’s shared parking table. The conclusion was that a reduction of seven stalls could be justified,
The applicant asked for a reduction of 10 stalls, but staff felt that granting a reduction of seven
stalls to match the study would be more appropriate. Staff recommended approval of the
application with the conditions set forth in the staff report.

Chair Lauritzen asked if the proposed plan would have room for 60 stalls. Mr. Lilly explained that
the original plan presented to the Commission showed 67 stalls in order to meet the parking
requirements of the Code. The applicant was requesting the reduction to allow for additional
landscaping and open space for the project.

Commissioner Carter asked if the Commission would be making a recommendation to the City
Council. Mr. Lilly responded that they would not since the Planning Commission is the land use
authority for the request. Mr. Lilly then described the commercial component at the request of
Commissioner Carter. He stated that the commercial component is required because of the design
standards of the Commercial Corridor.

The Planning Commission Work Meeting adjourned at approximately 6:54 p.m.



Planning Commission Regular Meeting Minutes
Thursday, April 7, 2016
City Council Chambers
220 East Morris Avenue
Time 7:00 p.m.

Commission Members Present: Rachael Lauritzen, Presiding
Susan Dickstein
Leslie Jones
Jeremy Carter
Brandon Dalton
Spencer Walker
Staff Members Present: Michael Florence, Community Development Director
' Frank Lilly, Deputy Director/Housing Administrator
Alexandra White, City Planner
Moment of Reflection: Chair Lauritzen
Pledge of Allegiance: Commissioner Dickstein
Motion to Approve the Agenda
Commiissioner Carter
Second to the Motion: Commissioner Dickstein

Vote: Unanimous

New Business

-*

C-16-0006

1. Conditional Use Permit to Construct a 76-Unit Assisted Living and Memory Care
Facility.

Action Item
Address: 654 East 3300 South
Applicant:  Joong Kim

Deputy Director/Housing Administrator, Francis Lilly, reported that the item was heard by the
Planning Commission the previous month at which time they seemed to be in favor of the General
Plan. The applicant, however, was also secking a reduction to the parking requirement. The
Commission requested that a parking study be conducted to justify the request. Mr. Lilly
explained that the study had been completed.
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Mr. Lilly briefly reviewed the basic components of the application and stated that the development
would be a two-story, 76-unit assisted living and memory care facility with a commercial
component on the main floor. The applicant proposed 3,500 square feet of commercial space.
The proposed commercial uses would primarily support the activities of the residents on site. The
commercial uses would include a doctor’s office, physical therapy, a salon, and a dietician. Mr.
Lilly addressed parking by stating that the applicant originally proposed 67 parking stalls, which
met the requirements of the ordinance. They are, however, seeking a reduction by 10 stalls to
allow for additional landscaping and open space. Mr. Lilly explained that the parking study
analyzed the demand for a typical memory care facility and the City’s shared parking table and
concluded that a reduction of seven stalls could be justified. Mr. Lilly stated that staff was in
support of a parking reduction of seven stalls, as stated in the study. Staff also recommended
approval of the application with the conditions outlined in the staff report.

Commissioner Carter asked if the commercial component was still considered a commercial use if
it only serves the residents of the development. Mr. Lilly stated that the applicant was asked to
provide commercial storefronts for the office and retail uses, which would be inviting to customers
outside the development. He confirmed that the businesses would also have their own signage on
the storefront,

Commissioner Dickstein asked if the parking requirements would be different if other commercial
uses come into the development. Mr. Lilly explained that the parking ratio included in the
proposal assumes a standard office or retail use. If a different commercial use comes in, the
applicant would be required to seek a modification to the conditional use permit and find
additional parking.

Greg Stefferson, the Project Architect, gave his address as 1960 South 300 West in Sandy and
thanked the Commission for considering their request for a parking reduction. He explained that
the space would be used for additional landscaping and a community garden, Mr. Stefferson also
addressed the commercial uses and stated that they would be open to outside customers,
particularly for other assisted living facilities that do not have these businesses onsite. Mr.
Stefferson explained that this location was chosen for the project because the land was already in
the owners’ possession. ‘

As a public hearing had already been heard on the proposal, Chair Lauritzen turned the time to
over to the Commission for discussion and a motion. Chair Lauritzen felt that the proposal would
be a good addition to the City and she looked forward to seeing more improvements in this area.

Commissioner Carter expressed concern regarding the location of the proposed development,
which is a highly commercial area. He worried that the small commercial component was only
included to allow for the residential portion, which did not fit with the surrounding uses, Chair
Lauritzen commented that there was another mixed use development not far from the proposed
location. She felt that the proposed development was appropriate for the area.

Commissioner Dickstein was in favor of the mixed use proposed for this project, as she had seen
other projects where the commercial was not convenient for the residents. She also believed that
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the project would not add significantly to the traffic but would still be a clean and new addition to
the area.

Commission Dalton expressed his opinion that the project was well designed and had the ability to
promote both residential and commercial growth in this part of the City.

Motion to approve a conditional use permit and design review to construct a 76-unit assisted
living and memory care facility at 654 East 3300 South, subject to the conditions set forth in
the staff report, a reduction in the parking to 60 stalls, and to grant the applicant’s request
to modify the private balconies.

Commissioner Dalton

Second on the motion: Commissioner Walker

Vote: Commissioner Dalton — Aye
Commissioner Walker — Aye
Commissioner Dickstein — Aye
Commissioner Jones — Aye
Chair Lauritzen — Aye
Commissioner Carter — Nay
The motion passed 5-to-1.

Commission Business

Motion to approve the March 3, 2016 Planning Commission Meeting Minutes, with the
amendment that Commissioner Carter was not in attendance.

Motion to Approve: Commissioner Dickstein
Second the motion: Commissioner Jones
Vote: Unanimous

Motion to approve the March 17, 2016 Planning Commission Meeting Minutes.

Motion to Approve: Commissioner Dalton
Second the motion: Commissioner Carter
Vote: Unanimous

Staff Business — Information Items

There was no staff business.
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Adjournment

Motion to Adjourn: Commissioner Dickstein
Second: Commissioner Dalton
Vote: Unanimous

The Planning Commission Meeting adjourned at approximately 7:21 p.m.
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The City of South Salt Lake will be perusing the new realms of a sustainable city by
providing economic opportunity, social equality, and maintaining a healthy and
functioning environment. By encompassing all of these means into a well-balanced and
checked plan, the City of South Salt Lake can be more sustainable and meet the needs of
future generations to come.

For cities of a population of around 25,000 the City of South Salt Lake hopes to
exemplify the possibility of small cities being sustainable.



While considering the future development and management of South Salt Lake,
the city will strive to be accommodating to the needs of this and future generations.
Recognizing that a community is more than just people but the environment as well.

In all future development the health and wellbeing for all citizens shall be top
priority and all resources will be used wisely.
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Planning Commission
Community and Economic Development Department
April 7, 2016

Parking Study for a 76-unit Assisted Living Facility

At the February 18, 2016 Planning Commission meeting the developer asked for the
application to be continued in order to prepare a parking study for a reduction in the
overall parking for the development.

The applicant is petitioning the Planning Commission for a reduction of 10 parking stalls.
The parking study completed by ATRANS recommends a reduction in parking from 67
parking stalls to 57 parking stalls.

Ordinance 17.27.060 allows for a reduction in parking stalls when a parking study is
produced by a licensed transportation engineer. The review standards to grant the
reduction are as follows:

A.
B.

moo

The site is located within a quarter mile of a light rail system.

The proposed site has a walkable design and is located in an area of the city
where pedestrian connectivity has been established.

Car or van pooling programs are available.

Bike parking facilities are available.

Reliable data collected from uses or combinations of uses located in the city that
are the same or comparable with the proposed use supports a reduction.
Comparability will be determined by density, scale, bulk, area, type of business
activity, location, and parameters of the use that may be estimated to establish
the proposed parking requirements.

Transit subsidies available to tenants or employees.

. Additional evidence or data provided by the property owner or applicant which

provides substantial evidence that a reduction in the overall number of required
spaces will not have a detrimental effect on parking for the use or traffic in
business area.

The maximum reduction for parking stalls is 10% on residential properties and 15% on
commercial. Applying these ratios, the Planning Commission can reduce the number of
required parking stalls by seven.



March 23, 2016

TRIANS

TRANSPORTATION ENGINEERING
RE: Golden Care Trip and Parking Analysis

As requested, the following analysis describes a trip generation and shared parking analysis for the
proposed Golden Care senior living facility located south of 3300 South at 654 West, west of 700 East in
South Salt Lake City, Utah. This is a combined senior facility and retail support services to the senior
facility. Parking requirements for South Salt Lake City requires a parking ratio of 0.5 parking stall for each
Assisted Living / Memory Care unit, 15 stalls for the staff and 1 parking stall per 250 sf of retail. The
proposed development includes 76 assisted living units and 3,500 sf of retail which, by code, requires 67
(38+15+14) parking stalls. The development is proposing 57 stalls to support the site which is a 10 stall
reduction below the code requirements. The reason is that for assisted living facilities, most tenants do not
drive and visitors are after work hours when the proposed retail is less active. Figure 1 shows the proposed
site location.

Figure 1: Site Location
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Trip Generation

Trip generation for the site was done using the Institute of Transportation Engineers (ITE) Trip Generation
(9" Edition) handbook. The 76 proposed units as senior assisted living and memory care and 3,500 sf of
retail is projected to generate 17 AM, 35 PM and 358 daily trips. The trip generation is shown in Table 1.
It should be noted that the site is replacing a 2,720 sf drive through fast food site and open space. This
sized fast food drive through restaurant would generate 124 AM, 89 PM and 1,349 daily trips. Therefore,
the redeveloped land use represents a significant reduction in traffic for the site.

P.O. Box 521651 Salt Lake City, UT 84152 1
(801) 949-0348 fax (801) 582-6252
atrans@comcast.net



Table 1: Trip Generation

Trip Rate Trips
ITE 9th Ed Size  Land Use AM P Daily Al PM  Daily
Golden Care
Assisted Living 76 254 018 029 274 14 22 208
Retall 3.500 820 0.96 3.7 427 3 13 149
Total 17 35 358

Figure 2: Proposed Site Plan and 3300South Access
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According to UDOT, 3300 South is SR 171 and carries 25,675 average daily trips (ADT). 700 East is SR
71 and had an average 2014 ADT of 32,570 ADT.

P.O. Box 521651 Salt Lake City, UT 84152
(801) 949-0348 fax (801) 582-6252
atrans@comcast.net



Shared Parking Analysis

Shared Parking is defined as:

Where multiple uses on one lot share the same off-street parking facilities, reduced total demand for
parking spaces may result due to differences in parking demand for each use during the course of the day.

Section 17.27.060 (Parking Space Requirements) of the South Salt Lake City Code identifies not only the
specific parking requirements for each land use but also identifies the appropriate temporal percentages for
the amount of shared parking that would be reasonable for complimentary land use.

Table Two gives the proposed land use types and the amount of parking to be provided for them based on
normal parking demand calculations.

Parking Impact Analysis
Table Two
Land Use and Total Parking Demand

Land Use Area Parking Rate' Requirement

Retail 3,500 sf 1/250 (spaces per sq. ft.) 14 spaces
Assisted 76 units 0.5 spaces per unit 38 spaces

Living
Assisted 15 spaces

Living Staff
Total Parking 67 spaces

Demand

Determining the total requirements for shared parking facilities requires calculating each applicable general
land use category, calculate the number of spaces required for a use if it were the only use (refer to the
schedule of minimum off-street parking requirements). Using those parking demand rates, for each land
use, to calculate the number of spaces required for each time period for each use results in six time periods
per use. For each time period, add the number of spaces required for all applicable land uses to obtain a
total parking demand for each of the time periods. Selecting the time period with the highest total parking
requirements, is the shared parking requirement.

Table Three shows the percentage of parking demand during various time periods for each land use and
Table Four gives the amount of parking space required for each land use during the respective time periods.

Parking Impact Analysis
Table Three
Percentage of Parking Demand for Weekday and Weekend Time Periods

Weekday Weekend
Land Use Mid - 7:00am- | 6:00 pm - Mid - 7:00 am- 6:00 pm - Mid
7:00am | 6:00 pm Mid 7:00am | 6:00 pm
Retail (14) 5% 80% 100% 5% 100% 90%
Residential 100% 50% 80% 100% 75% 75%
(38)

Source: South Salt Lake City Code 17.27.060 F. Shared Parking.
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greg steffensen architect

Golden Care Senior Living Assisted Care Facility

Dear Councilmembers,

The facility located 654 E 3300 South will be a 76 unit senior care facility. The facility will house
both assisted care and memory care patients. This facility will offer amenities such as a bistro,
computer stations, library and game rooms.

The project is also proposing 3500 square feet of commercial. These occupants might be a
physical therapy/gym, a salon, doctors office, Dietician or some other professional or supporting

type of business within the facility. These will be accessible to the public.

The project will be 2 stories in height with taller elements at entrances. Facility to have that
residential look and feel.

The site will have fencing both privacy and for security to our memory care clients.
Having the units out on 3300 S is beneficial to the care of those with memory care needs.
Landscaping and outdoor areas are an important feature of our Senior Care facility.
Respectfully,

Greg Steffensen
Greg Steffensen Architect



